
**HOLLYM PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES TO MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON THE 15
JUNE 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL**

Present Cllr Adrian Boasman (Vice Chair)

Cllr Annie Ives

Cllr Bernard Jull

Cllr Kim Sissons

Clerk Sue Barrick

1 member of the public

1. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS

None.

2. APOLOGIES

Cllrs Ward, Lindgren & Dearing were not at the meeting.

3. MINUTES TO THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The minutes were approved and signed as a true record .

4. MATTERS ARISING

Cllr Jull advised that The Plough did not want the defibrillator on their property but that he had obtained a preliminary yes from The Church for a defibrillator at the Church but further permissions had to be obtained. Cllr Boasman advised that in case of need one could be located on his barn. Agreement regarding a contingency meeting place at The Church for Emergency Plan purposes was yet to be requested by Cllr Ward.

5. ESTUARY TV LETTER

Clerk to include on the next Agenda.

6. YORKSHIRE WATER PROPOSALS

Screening Planning Permission at Myers Lane site dated last August and already agreed by ERYC without the need to refer to Parish is to be perused by Cllrs. Clerk to forward paperwork printed up by Cllr Jull to all Cllrs. Cllr Boasman advised that agreement for access to various farmers land for investigative purposes has been requested by YWA in the previous few weeks. This land appears to be in the first site area.

7. PLANNING

Application ref. no. 17/01654/PLF ino Mr & Mrs Norrie for erection of dwelling following demolition of existing dwelling & garage at Orchard Garth, North Leys Road was unanimously agreed by Cllrs. Clerk to attend to Consultee Comments online.

8. PARKING IN NORTHSIDE ROAD

Obstructive parking which has totally blocked this road were discussed by Cllrs. Double yellow lines would need enforcing by a Parking Warden so this was deemed not an option and ERYC stated that there was no money to do anything else in the pot. Cllrs agreed that another reminder was to be inserted in the next Flyer.

9. VILLAGE HALL

Clerk was requested to include on the next agenda.

10. RECYCLE BIN

Fly tipping issues were still being experienced at the existing site due to its location on the main road and use of the gravel pit area by HGV's so Cllrs agreed that the Clerk should write to Messrs A J Stephenson & Sons to request that this bin be re=located to the Village Hall area.

11. STREETSCENE

A village walkabout was conducted by Cllrs Dearing, Jull & Sissons with a representative from ERYC on 23 May. ERYC agreed to arrange for the hedge opposite Barrie Fisher's to be flailed as this was causing a blind spot. Responsibility for potholes was between Streetscene and Highways depending upon the size and location of the pothole. North Carr Dales Road was to be repaired using road plainings. ERYC agreed to tidy up the gravel pit area. Grasscutting has been very random this year and when challenged by a Cllr, the grasscutter stated that he did not carry the map resulting in large areas which had previously been cut not being done. Clerk to contact Streetscene with details of the uncut areas.

12. ACCOUNTS

£5622.25. Cheques issued to B Jull for £8.00, Village Hall for £36.00 and Queensbury Shelters for £578.40. Cllr. Boasman agreed to arrange a written quote from Southgates Accountants for future work involving the annual audit and HMRC.

13. CORRESPONDENCE

In the process of being circulated.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllrs Jull & Sissons are to fit the perching seats in the bus shelters. Harold Jobling very kindly offered Cllrs assistance with fund raising for the defibrillators and, as Cllr Jull stated that he had a good chance of obtaining 100% grant funding from A4A, any funds raised could be ring-fenced for maintenance costs (Hollym WI are also willing to assist with upkeep costs) Harold is very kindly willing to open his strawberry fields to villagers for a picking evening on 1 July with payment for strawberries picked going towards fundraising. There is also to be a car boot sale, tombola, raffle and an inflatable for the children and food. Harold stated that any assistance would be appreciated .A Flyer is to be produced by Harold and delivered by Cllrs to villagers. Cllrs mentioned that horses have been riding 3 abreast in the village causing delays for traffic and information from the Internet is to be obtained regarding the legalities of riders responsibilities when out on the roads. This matter was also to be mentioned again in the next village newsletter.

15. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

13 July 2017 @ 7.30pm

Signed



Dated

13/7/17